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STAFF REPORT 

DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
APRIL 13, 2006 

   
 
9. APPLICATION: Z06-014 
 Location: 4038 MORSE ROAD (43219), being 0.9± acres located 

on the north side of Morse Road, 315± feet east of 
Stelzer Road. (010-213780). 

 Existing Zoning: R, Rural District. 
 Request: CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Proposed Use: Retail development. 
 Applicant(s):  Uha Corporation LLC.; c/o Jeffrey L. Brown, Atty.; Smith 

& Hale; 37 West Broad Street, Suite 725; Columbus, OH 
43215. 

 Property Owner(s): Uha Corporation LLC; 1141 Polaris Parkway; Columbus, 
OH 43240.  

 Planner:  Walter Green, 645-2485, wagreen@columbus.gov 

  
 
BACKGROUND: 

  
o The 0.9± acre site is currently undeveloped in the R, Rural District.  The applicant 

is requesting the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District, for 
commercial development, permitting most C-4, commercial uses.   

 
o To the north of the site is undeveloped property in the CPD, Commercial Planned 

Development District.   To the east, across Transit Drive, is a retail development 
in the L-C-4, Limited Commercial and C-4, Commercial Districts.  To the south, 
across Morse Road, is undeveloped property in the C-5, Commercial District.  To 
the west is a gas station in the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 

  
o The CPD text incorporates street trees, parking lot trees, screening and lighting 

controls.   
 
o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northland Plan, Volume I (2001).  

The plan recommends that “access management guidelines be implemented 
along major corridors to reduce the frequency of curb cuts.”  Staff does not 
support the Morse Road curb cut proposed by the applicant on the site plan. 

o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Morse Road as a 6-2d arterial 
requiring a minimum of 80 feet of right-of-way from centerline.   

 

CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Approval.**   
 
The proposed CPD, Commercial Planned Development District, plan and text commit to 
customary development standards.  The proposed use is consistent with the zoning and 
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development patterns of the area, however, the applicant proposes to access the site from 
Morse Road.  The Northland Plan, Volume I recommends that the frequency of curb cuts 
be limited along major corridors.  Staff does not support the proposed access to the site 
from Morse Road.    
 
**The original staff recommendation was for disapproval due to concern regarding 
access.  This issue has been resolved with an agreement to allow right out only access 
to Morse Road.  Staff now recommends approval of this application. 
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